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LISTEN UP ! 

our next meeting will be on  NOV 12th at 1930 

Thanksgiving, and we all 

need to remember what our 

mission is as Marines, and 

Leaguers.  It’s time to 

recommit to something or 

maybe commit to something 

new, an easy way to start is to 

start coming to every meeting 

you can possibly make it to.  

The meetings are where you 

are going to see what is going 

on, and then you can plan out 

your next commitment to 

your fellow Veterans or the 

community.  If you have any 

questions there are several 

people who give most of their 

free time that can help you at 

one of the meetings.  There is 

not one event that I attend in 

the Marine Corps League that 

I couldn’t easily make an 

excuse to get out of.  We all 

have some sort of work, some 

sort of family, or some kind 

of other commitments than 

the League that would hinder 

us from coming to the 

meetings or volunteering for 

s o m e t h i n g  t h a t  o u r 

Detachment does. The first 

step is to make a commitment 

it gets a lot easier after that 

first step.  As I look back it 

seems that we have fewer and 

fewer people participating, 

there are almost less than a 

handful of us who actually  

 contribute to the Detachment 

and our Membership is higher 

than ever. 

You can do a lot for many years 

with the Detachment, and you 

may earn the right to have a 

leadership position in the 

Detachment but you should 

never get to the place where 

you say you have done enough 

so if you used to come to the 

meetings let’s get back out 

there and get to a meeting.  If 

you have issues getting to the 

meeting you need to contact me 

a.s.a.p. we can work it out for 

example; if you don’t or can’t 

drive.  Anyway that’s enough 

for now remember brothers we 

need you; see you at the next 

meeting, Semper Fi! 

   

            

Marines, 

We have the Birthday Ball 

this month which looks 

like it is going to be an 

awesome event.  We have 

Col. John Church as our 

guest speaker, and if you 

haven’t heard him speak 

you’re going to want to 

make it to the Ball, he is 

one of the best speakers I 

have ever heard.  That 

being said we need your 

support at the Ball, coming 

out to the Ball is how you 

c a n  s u p p o r t  t h e 

Detachment.  The uniform 

will be Mess Dress, or Red 

Blazer if you don’t have 

them the short sleeve 

undress uniform is fine.  If 

you don’t have anything 

but the Red Cover come 

dressed nice, either way it 

is going to be a great time. 

We also have Veterans 

Day, and many things are 

going on for that as they do 

every year.  Alex will put 

all of the events that are 

planned in our area in the 

Detachment section of the 

Newsletter. 

This month has a lot of 

reminders of giving with 
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20-21 MARCH 2015                        

FORT INIDIANTOWN GAP, PA 
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FORT INDIANTOWN GAP PA 
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It sure is good to have friends! You know when you need 

help, they will be the first to offer a hand. When they need 

help, you are right there with them in their time of need. 

How about when a friend is moving? You are there with 

other friends to take the belongings out of the old house, put 

them on a rented truck, or your own truck, and deliver them 

to the new house. 

When a friend is in the hospital, you may stop by to visit him 

or her, even if the hospital is way out of your local 

neighborhood. 

How about home improvement projects? You bring your 

expertise to your friend’s project and see to it that the home 

improvement gets completed. 

Nothing is more enjoyable than sharing a meal and an 

evening of entertainment, then doing so with a dear friend. 

In times of sorrow, friends gather to comfort one another. In 

times of loss, friends gather to remember the departed friend. 

Our Supreme Commandant had a friend named Lazarus. 

When Lazarus got sick and died, Jesus brought him back to 

life. 

Well we certainly can’t do that, but in many ways our 

friendship helps our friends to live their life assured that they 

do not have to face hardships alone. 

I am lucky to have a few good friends.  I think I will just look 

them in the eye this week and tell them that I am thankful, 

and grateful that  they think of me as a friend.   Semper 

Fidelis! 



 

Monthly DETACHMENT MEETING               MINUTES 

 

The regular meeting of Central Bucks Detachment #636, Inc., of the Marine Corps 

League of Pennsylvania, Inc., was held October 8th, 2014, at the Albert E. Atkinson 

American Legion Post, 315 North St., Doylestown, PA.  There were 15 members 

present including all off icers except for the Junior Vice Commandant who was 

absent and the Quartermaster who was excused.  Dist inguished members in 

attendance included Past Commandants Don Parzanese Sr., Bud Pearce, Don 

Gee, Bob Sundling, Bill Miller and  Jim Powell.  Other Distinguished members 

recognized were; Department of Pennsylvania Commandant and  Department 

Marine of the Year Jim Powell, Department Chief of Staff Bill Miller, Department 

Sergeant-at-Arms Bob Sundling and District 2 Vice Commandant Joe Kier .    

 

New Members : none.    
 

The Minutes of the September Meeting as published in Listen Up! were adopted.   

 

Sick and Distressed:  Bill Miller, PC reported that his wife is on the mend and 

doing much better.  Commandant Kier  discussed his ongoing medical issues. 
Marine Warner discussed his heart issue the past couple of months.  

 

 

OFFICER REPORTS  

Commandant Joe Kier  reported on the successful Detachment Pistol Match held on 
October 4th at the Palmerton Gun Club.  He also asked if  we wanted to donate 

money to the Legion or speak to them on helping out around the building to pay 

them back for using the building   

 

Senior Vice Don Gee, PC reported the Detachment strength at 90 with 77 regular 
and 13 associate members.  There are 9 delinquent members.  

Junior Vice was absent and Commandant Kier  reported on the upcoming Birthday 
Ball.  

Paymaster Jim Powell, PC  presented the Paymaster's f inancial report and it was 
adopted.  Presented several correspondences received throughout the past month.   

Adjutant is vacant, no report.  

Judge Advocate Tom Spoltore reported there was there were no outstanding 

issues.   

Public Relations/Newsletter Editor Alex Kier announced that October 20th is the 

cutoff  date for anything to be put into the next newsletter.  

Chaplain Sam DiValentino had nothing to report.  
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Monthly DETACHMENT MEETING 

continued           MINUTES 

Sergeant-at-Arms Bob Sundling, PC  reported that there were no requests for the 

Color Guard, He then reported on the Young Marines attendance at the Basilone 

Parade in Raritan, NJ in September.  He then reported on their upcoming boot camp.  

 

Quartermaster Corey Fisher was absent, no report.  

 

Junior Past Commandant Bud Pearce, PC reported that the highway cleanup will 

be the upcoming weekend if  the weather holds out.  
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS  

 

Trailer Committee  Chair Jack Gentile reported on the progress of the trailer.  It was 

brought up that a plaque honoring Marine Hass and Marine Krout should be part of 

the upgrades on the trai ler.  Marines Hass and Krout were instrumental over the 

years of getting and outf itt ing the trai ler.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Don Gee, PC  made a motion to donate $500 to the Marine Corps League of 

Pennsylvania Foundation.  It was seconded by Budd Pearce, PC  and passed the 

body. 

 

Don Gee, PC  made a motion to donate $100 to the Marine Corps Youth Foundation 

Tree of Lights.  It was seconded by Budd Pearce, PC  and passed the body.  

 

GOOD OF THE LEAGUE  

Bob Sundling, PC  announced that he had books for sale and that it should be 
ongoing item. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Commandant Kier announced the Department Staff  Meeting will be October 17th 

and 18th at the Department Headquarters in Fort Indiantown Gap.  

  

Bud Pearce, PC announced that the Detachment Marine of the Year Committee 

would meet immediately following the adjournment of the meeting.  

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned until 

1930 on Wednesday, November 12, 2014 .   
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT from the SR. VICE 

77: REGULAR  13: ASSOCIATE and  9: DELINQUENT OVER 30 DAYS 
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DETACHMENT INFORMATION    

                      

The Detachment would like to thank the following members for 

helping with the Department 2014 Youth and Veterans Ticket sales: 

Carl CASTELLANO                          Michael CONCORDIA                       

Sam DiVALENTINO                         Brian DONOVAN                          

Phil EMERY                                      Don GEE                                             

Vincent HAGAN                               Bud HEALY                                              

Ed JASIEWICZ Jr.                             Joseph KIER                                       

William KOHLER                             Aldo MARTUSCIELLO                 

Robert McPOYLE                             William MILLER                                 

Bob MOMORELLA                          Patricia PARSONESE                        

Anthony PARZANESE Sr.                Donald PARZANESE Sr.                    

James POWELL                                William RODGERS                            

Rich SCOTT                                      John SPILLANE Jr.                            

Thomas SPOLTORE                         Bob SUNDLING                                         

Michael WALDRON                        Don WARNER                                   

 Charles WILSON Jr.                         LelandWIMER                                              

Charlie WURST                                 Vincent YEASTED                              



 

DETACHMENT INFORMATION cont.  

                       

    

—————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

mailto:vincdebe@aol.com
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DETACHMENT INFORMATION cont.  
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DETACHMENT INFORMATION cont.  

                       

 

 

Honoring All Who Served 

Bridge Valley Elementary would like to invite you to a special tribute to 

honor all Veterans.  The Bridge Valley family would like to present you 

with our Honorary Trailblazer Award to express our respect and 

appreciation for all you have done to serve our country.   

Please join us on Tuesday, November 4, 2013 at nine thirty a.m. in the 

Bridge Valley Elementary gymnasium. 

Bridge Valley Elementary School 

2280 Sugar Bottom Road 

Furlong, PA  18925 

267-893-3700 

Please RSVP by October 28, 2014 so we have appropriate seating. 

Contact:  Ms. Katie Melberger, Student Support Counselor, kmelberg@cbsd.org 
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CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT ON THE NET 
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Wilfredo ACOSTA JR wilfredoacostajr@gmail.com Eric J. MARTINDALE   ejmartindale1@yahoo.com 

Lauren BEN laurenbenusmc@gmail.com Aldo MARTUSCIELLO aldomartx@gmail.com 

Geoffrey P. BURGESS nofearmarine81@aol.com Michael J. MATTIE michael.mattie@lpl.com 

Shane CAMARDO * shanecanardo@gmail.com William G. McBRIDE   jabcaat1016@comcast.net 

Paul CAPRIO Jr.    midupe47@yahoo.com James E. McCOMB    jim_mccomb@verizon.net 

Carl J CASTELLANO castellanoc1@gmail.com Hugh J. McGINNISS   ginniss2@comcast.net 

Chris  CLAYTON chrisclayton@gmail.com Robert P. McPOYLE r.mcpoyle@comcast.net 

Jessica A. CLYMER      usmcff5@yahoo.com William MICKELSON    billmikelson@verizon.net 

Cyndy COLEMAN IMNRN25@aol.com William R.  MILLER   billjae@verizon.net 

Michael CONCORDIA  m.concordia@verizon.net Robert MOMORELLA     mombo@starlinx.com 

Scott J. CONDELLO irongatemktg@yahoo.com Frederick MONAHAN    fredmonahan@gmail.com 

Vincent DeBELLA    vincdebe@aol.com Kenneth M. MURRAY     kenmur1949@yahoo.com 

Sam DiVALENTINO samathome1218@yahoo.com Justin ORTEGA  jortega@upenn.edu 

Brian J. DONOVAN Brianburns5@yahoo.com Don PARZANESE Jr.    donald.parzanese@us.army.mil 

Phillip D. EMERY    emeryperkasie@gmail.com  Don PARZANESE Sr   donparzsr1@verizon.net 

Corey A.  FISHER  cbquartermaster@aol.com Tony PARZANESE Sr.    tonyparz@hotmail.com 

Don H. GEE    usmccca@aol.com Ellis M. PEARCE III    buddpearce@comcast.net 

Joseph F. GENTILE joeypgentile@gmail.com Staci L. POPP    staci1978@yahoo.com 

David GENTILE    dgentile1985@gmail.com James J. POWELL    usmc80@comcast.net 

Steven A. GENTILE    sgentile89@aol.com William J. RODGERS b.rodgers1@verizon.net 

Anthony J. GENTILE    jgentile@singerequipment.com David RUBIN    newlineelectric@gmail.com 

Patrick A. GLOZZER mrducks1@comcast.net Larry SCHEETZ   scheetzsr@yahoo.com 

Vincent J. HAGAN  vincent.hagan@pnc.com Richard G. SCOTT    richgscott@gmail.com 

Thaky A.J. HAQQ thaky2@yahoo.com Gary J.  SMITH    sgarysemperfi@aol.com 

Jason HOFFMAN thehoffmans4@yahoo.com John J.  SPILLANE Jr.  spillane3@verizon.net 

Thomas HOFFMAN  thoffm04@villanova.edu Thomas SPOLTORE tomspoltore1@verizon.net 

Edward W. HOTH    edhothusmc@aol.com Charles E. STOCKEL rsundling@tiniusolsen.com 

Ed JASIEWICZ Jr.     edjasiewicz@comcast.net Sgt. Robert SUNDLING    USMC82986@gmail.com 

Audrey J. KEATING jeankeating85@gmail.com Robert A SUNDLING     bsundling@tiniusolsen.com 

John  KETTERER dep3541@cs.com Robert TIMMONS  spartan1106@gmail.com 

James KIER   skids75@comcast.net Justin TUTILE    j_tutile85@yahoo.com 

Alexandrea KIER    9alex96@gmail.com Ben VANDEGRIFT Jr.   jarhead219@gmail.com 

Joseph M. KIER Sr.    joseph.kier@verizon.net Paul A. WALDRON   pwal534589@aol.com 

Richard P. KLEVA   aquafun2@aol.com Michael WALDRON   waldron@quigleyco.com 

Thomas E. KLINE tkline2304@msn.com F. Donald WARNER    70tarry@gmail.com 

William C. KOHLER    mustangcaptbill@cox.net Roy G. WEIGAND     rgweigand@verizon.net 

Marion KONOPITSKI gailanz@verizon.net Steve E. WEIR moonrocket48@aol.com 

Jacob T. KOPP    jkopp14@mac.com Leland J. WIMER     leewimer@aol.com 

Carl A. LEFEVER    carllefever@yahoo.com Charles L. WURST    wwulph@aol.com 

Anthony    LOZZI tonylozzi@yahoo.com Vincent J. YEASTED     vyeasted@comcast.net 

mailto:emeryperkasie@gmail.com


 

QUARTERMASTER STORE 

Cover Strips  

$5.00 

Detachment Cover 

$22.00 

To order any of these items or any 

item from the MCL ship store (web 

address www.mcleague.com/

semperfistore) and have them 

ready for pickup at the next  

detachment meeting, contact 

Quartermaster corey fisher 

at 

Ph: 215-822-6898 

Emial: cbquartermaster@aol.com 

MCL sunburst  

collar ornaments 

$10.00 

USMC Satin Jacket 

$55.00 

Central bucks  

detACHMENT Patch 

$5.00 

Marine 

corps 

league 

patch $3.50 

Blazer crest 

$25.00 

With or without 

life strip 

MCL ribbons 

 and medals 

$1.25 and up 
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“ONCE A MARINE ALWAYS A MARINE” 

CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, Inc.         

P.O. Box 1372                                                  

Doylestown, PA 18901-1372 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

        Application for Membership—Marine Corps League 

Full Name _______________________________________________________________________________Phone____________________________________ 

Street Address _______________________________________________ City ________________________State___________ ZIP __________ + ___________ 

Date of Birth _________________________ E-mail address_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Enlistment/Commissioning _______________________________ Date of Discharge/Retirement/Separation _________________________________ 

Type of Application  –  New (    )        Renewal  (    )                             Membership Type --  Regular  (    )       Associate  (    )   Dual  (    ) 

Have you ever been convicted of a felony?   YES  (    )   NO  (    )    If YES is checked, I agree to waive my rights under the Privacy Act and disclose the nature of the felony 

conviction for  consideration of membership in the Marine Corps League. 

I hereby apply for membership in the  ___________________________________ Detachment, Marine Corps League  and enclose $ ______________for one year’s 

membership. 

Further, I hereby certify that I am currently serving or have served honorably in the U.S. Marine Corps, on active duty, for not less than ninety (90)  days and earned the 

Eagle, Globe and Anchor, * or have served or am currently serving  in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve and have earned no less than ninety (90) Reserve Retirement Credit 

Points or that I have served or am currently serving as a U.S. Navy Corpsman who has trained with Marine FMF Units in excess of ninety (90) days and earned the Marine 

Corps Device or Warfare Device worn on the Service Ribbon authorized for FMF Corpsmen.  If discharged, I am in receipt of a DD Form 214  or a Certificate of Discharge 

indicating “Honorable Service”.  (“Honorable Service” will be defined by the last DD Form 214 or Certificate of Discharge that the applicant received).  General Discharge 

under Honorable Conditions is acceptable.  By signature on this application, I hereby agree to provide proof of honorable service/discharge upon request.  I hereby authorize 

the National Executive Director, Marine Corps League to obtain an un-redacted copy of my latest DD Form 214 from the Marine Corps custodian of Official Military 

Personnel Files (OMPF),  and/or verification of honorable service if deemed necessary to verify my eligibility for regular membership in the Marine Corps League.  I 

understand the DD Form 214 may contain information such as military awards, training, and character of service.  * (“Korean War Era Marines See National Bylaws, 

Article 6, Section 600”)  

_________________________________________________________           _________________________________________________________________ 

Sponsor (where applicable )                                                                                          Applicant’s Signature   


